
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y Pwyllgor Deddfwriaeth,  
Cyfiawnder a’r Cyfansoddiad 
— 
Legislation, Justice and  
Constitution Committee 

Senedd Cymru 
Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN 

SeneddDCC@senedd.cymru 
senedd.cymru/SeneddDCC 

0300 200 6565 

— 
Welsh Parliament 

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN 
SeneddLJC@senedd.wales  

senedd.wales/SeneddLJC 
0300 200 6565 

7 October 2022  

  

 

Dear Paul  

Second Additional Protocol to the Council of Europe Convention on Cybercrime 

You will be aware that the Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee is responsible for 

monitoring the implementation of non-trade international agreements in the Sixth Senedd.  

During our meeting on 26 September 2022 we considered the Second Additional Protocol to the 

Council of Europe Convention on Cybercrime. 

The purpose of this agreement is to enable relevant authorities in one Party to the Convention to 

directly cooperate with authorities and service providers in another Party, including to expediate the 

provision of stored computer data via a 24/7 contact point. This builds on the original Convention, 

which was ratified in 2011. It will also provide a legal basis for enhanced cooperation in criminal 

investigations and proceedings and to the collection of electronic evidence for criminal offences 

relating to computer systems and data. 

  

Paul Davies MS  

Chair, Economy, Trade, and Rural Affairs 

Committee 

https://senedd.wales/committee/725
https://business.senedd.wales/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=725&MId=12968&Ver=4
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/second-additional-protocol-to-the-convention-on-cybercrime-on-enhanced-co-operation-and-disclosure-of-electronic-evidence-ms-no92022
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/second-additional-protocol-to-the-convention-on-cybercrime-on-enhanced-co-operation-and-disclosure-of-electronic-evidence-ms-no92022
https://www.coe.int/en/web/conventions/full-list?module=treaty-detail&treatynum=185


 

 

During our consideration of the Convention we agreed to draw it to the attention of both the Culture, 

Communication, Welsh Language, Sport and International Relations Committee and the Economy, 

Trade and Rural Affairs Committee should you wish to request more information from the Welsh 

Government on its effect on areas within your remits. 

Our latest report is enclosed for your information. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Huw Irranca-Davies 

Chair 

 


